
WAC 388-855-0035  Available assets of estate of patients and re-
sponsible relatives.  (1) The department will include, but not neces-
sarily be limited to, in their determination of the assets of the es-
tates of present and former patients of state hospitals for the men-
tally ill and their responsible relatives, cash, stocks, bonds, sav-
ings, security interests, insurance benefits, guardianship funds, 
trust funds, governmental benefits, pension benefits and personal 
property.

(2) Real property shall also be an available asset to the estate: 
Provided, That the patient's home shall not be considered an available 
asset if that property is owned by the estate and serves as the prin-
cipal dwelling and actual residence of the patient, the patient's 
spouse, and/or minor children and disabled sons or daughters: Provided 
further, That if the home is not being used for residential purposes 
by the patient, the patient's spouse, and/or minor children and disa-
bled sons or daughters, and in the opinion of two physicians, there is 
no reasonable expectancy that the patient will be able to return to 
the home during the remainder of his life, the home shall be consid-
ered an asset available to the estate.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 43.20B.335, 43.20B.325, 72.01.090. WSR 
01-01-007, amended and recodified as § 388-855-0035, filed 12/6/00, 
effective 1/6/01. Statutory Authority: RCW 81.02.412 [71.02.412]. WSR 
81-08-020 (Order 1627), § 275-16-035, filed 3/25/81.]
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